
LA RUE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS 
May 2016 minutes 

The La Rue Board of Public Affairs met in regular session May 16, 2016. Present were board members 
Mark Hardin and Wendy Crabtree.  Clerk Mary Price and Maintenance Supervisor Mark Heller.  

The regular meeting minutes were read and approved with a motion by Mark Hardin and second by 
Wendy Crabtree. 

The financial report - was given and bills presented for payment.  Mark Hardin moved to pay the bills 
and seconded by Wendy Crabtree, motion passed. 

Complaints – No complaints.  

Delinquent Bills- Nothing to report 

Old Business-  

The board wants the Kiwanis Village meter replaced as soon as possible.   Mark Hardin and Mark Heller 
both were against the idea of installing the meter themselves because if something goes wrong they do 
not want Kiwanis being without water for an extended time period.  Mark Hardin is going to look into 
the quote to have it contracted out.  The board may still need to provide a hoist and Wendy Crabtree 
stated they have one at work that is not being used that she will look into.   

Pressure relief valve at the water plant was purchased from Zoro for $1058.      

Pikens and Holcomb tapped the water line on Howell’s property.   

New Business – 

Hydrants will be flushed May 23-26th.   

The chemical feed head needs replaced at the water plant and Mark Heller is going to contact Watson 
Marlow to order the parts.   

Mark Heller reported he is having trouble with the water plant computer it is turning on very slowly.   

Bob Howell would like the cottage building beside his house eventually hooked up to the sewer and 
water system.  Mark Hardin is going to talk with Roger Dietrich to see what the best location to hook up 
would be.   

A bill was received from Holcomb for $1000 for the installation of the sewer at the Howell’s.  Mark 
Hardin is going to go talk with Mr. Howell because it was the boards understanding that the Howell’s 
were responsible for the sewer hookup expense.   

Wendy Crabtree reported that the resident living by the old Catholic Church is going to turn the building 
into several apartments.  The board decided there was nothing that could be done and there is only one 
line and one meter on the property for both buildings.   

 

The next regular meeting will be June 20, 2015 in the Village Council Room.   

 

_____________________________________                                _________________________________ 

Chairman                                                                                                 Clerk 


